MAIL HANDLERS



District of Columbia • Maryland • North Carolina • Virginia • West Virginia

Kenneth A. Hayes, President • Dunleigh Y. Cardin, Treasurer • 4907 Fitzhugh Ave., Suite 100 • Richmond, VA 23230-3533

Charles Manago Vice President Derrick Carr Recording Secretary Mary Naylor Washington, DC Ed Evans Maryland Michael Lawrence North Carolina Teresa Harmon Virginia Kevin Fletcher West Virginia

OFFICIAL MINUTES

The Executive Board Teleconference
National Postal Mail Handlers Union – Local 305
4907 Fitzhugh Avenue, Suite #100
Richmond, Virginia 23230-3533
December 29, 2011

In attendance:
Kenneth Hayes-Local President
Charles Manago-Vice President
Yam Cardin-Treasurer
Derrick Carr-Recording Secretary
Ed Evans-Maryland State Executive Board Member
Michael Lawrence-North Carolina State Executive Board Member
Teresa Harmon-Virginia State Executive Board Member
Kevin Fletcher-West Virginia State Executive Board Member

Absent:

Mary Naylor-District of Columbia State Executive Board Member

Opening of the Executive Board Meeting:

The teleconference of the Executive Board of Local 305 was called to order by President Kenneth Hayes at 1:05 PM. Recording Secretary Carr did roll call; eight (8) members were present and one (1) absent.

Executive Board and Council Vacancies:

President Hayes notified the Board of three upcoming vacancies: one (1) on the Executive Board and two (2) on the Council. Sister Mary Naylor will be retiring from the Postal Service and her last work day will be December 30, 2011. She presently serves in two positions: DCSEBM and Branch President of JCTM (District of Columbia).



Sister Theresia Moberg, Branch President of Greensboro, NC P&DC will be stepping down from her position at the end of year 2011.

After some discussion President Hayes informed the Board of the following concerning the Greensboro, NC vacancy:

- 1. He recently attended a meeting at the facility to get input from the membership concerning the vacancy. There were three Mail Handlers who initially desired to fill the position of Branch President: Harold Griswold, Shelia Moyer, and Thomas Seagroves;
- 2. Brother Griswold has since declined interest in the position;

3. Sister Moyer received the largest support from the membership;

4. After some discussion and input from the NCSEBM Michael Lawrence, President Hayes stated that he would appoint Sister Shelia Moyer to the position of Branch President. There was no opposition to the appointment.

Concerning the vacancies at JCTM and based on the information given by Sister Naylor President Hayes stated that once the vacancies for the positions in the District became available he would appoint Brother Lamar Grisby as the DCSEBM and Sister Meatrell Bunch as Branch President. Both presently serve as shop stewards at JCTM. President Hayes also noted that the membership would be better served by having two different Mail Handlers serving as the DCSEBM and Branch President as opposed to having one person hold both positions since they are both new to serving as an officer on the Council. After a brief discussion period both appointments were accepted without opposition.

President Hayes stated that on Friday, December 30, 2011, he would place the new officers on their respective steward certifications authorizing their new positions. Being no further business before the Board President Hayes adjourned the meeting at 1:19 PM.

Fraternally yours,

Derrick Carr

Recording Secretary